
Malcolm Roberts
180 Haven Road
Pullenvale   QLD   4069

E-mail: catalyst@eis.net.au
Phone: (07) 3374 1269

Tuesday, May 26th, 2009

The Hon Kevin Rudd MP
Prime Minister 
Parliament House
Canberra   ACT   2600

Dear Mr Rudd:

Re: YOUR OFFICE’S REFERENCE C08/50558 - Alex Gordon, Adviser, 19.11.08 and 
my reply of Wednesday, December 10th, 2008

Further to your office’s reply citing your reliance on the IPCC’s figures regarding the count of 
IPCC scientists and experts and further to the third paragraph in my reply of Wednesday, 
December 10th, 2008 I provide references revealing the IPCC’s count of experts and scientists 
to be in serious error and seemingly misleading. These excellent reports may be found at:

http://mclean.ch/climate/docs/IPCC_review_updated_analysis.pdf    and,
http://mclean.ch/climate/docs/IPCC_numbers.pdf

McLean advises that preparation of both papers required only some critical analysis and the 
ability to count. Where necessary McLean describes his data analysis method. The conclusions 
from his analysis are obvious.

These two transparently objective reports were made using IPCC data provided by the IPCC. It 
seems the IPCC can't even count its own members and does not even know what is a scientist.

I hope this new information is helpful to you. I trust you will see their significance. ie, the 
IPCC’s claim that human activity was responsible for the global warming that ended in 1998 
was endorsed by just five reviewers and that further, there is doubt they were objective scientists.

I trust you will see from the IPCC’s own data that IPCC methods were highly compromised 
and not scientific. The IPCC cannot be relied upon. This is confirmed by many IPCC scientists 
internationally  who have been speaking out for many years stating that the IPCC’s methods are 
not scientific and that its conclusions and summary reports are not based on science. Indeed, 
some IPCC summary reports contradict science.

I hope you will gain further information from the e-mails I am sending to all federal 
parliamentarians.

Yours sincerely,

Malcolm Roberts


